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Dear Parents and Carers,  

Another fantastic week at Springfield, where there has been a focus on phonics and English at all 

levels in the curriculum and we have seen lots of wonderful, innovative and inspiring lessons taking 

place.  

Christmas activities are now starting to trickle into the classroom with classes using their art and 

enterprise sessions to start preparing for the Christmas Fayre and also from next week there will be 

some allocated time for primary classes to start practicing their Christmas Performance. Secondary 

and 6th form classes will be doing performances at Easter and Summer.  

Just a reminder that if you are dropping off your child in the morning then please where possible do 

this between 9am and 9.15am. If you do come earlier, then please be aware that if you park at the 

front of school then you will need to wait until all pupils are off the buses and taxis before you can 

leave. Cars cannot move at the front of school whilst pupils are still on transport. Thank you for your 

understanding with this.  

 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend, 

Lisa and Kim  

Lisa Hodgkison Headteacher Crewe and Wilmslow 

Kim Cepeda-Wilson Head of School Crewe 



Swimming Club 

Swimming club finishes on Tuesday 28th November for Secondary and Thursday 30th November for 

primary.  

If your child is not toilet trained, they must wear incontinence swimwear, this is for the benefit of all 

swimmers. Please send in the appropriate kit for after school clubs and swimming lessons. 

Friends of Springfield  

If you have any questions about our Friends of Springfield Christmas Events, or if you can help with 

donations of raffle prizes etc, please contact Helen Knight, Friends of Springfield Chair at 

helen.knight@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

 

• STAFF AND FAMILIES DISCOUNT OFFER: As supporters of Friends of Springfield, The Duke of 

Gloucester Pub (just off Crewe Green Roundabout, near Co-op Gateway) offer a discount to 

staff, families and local businesses associated with Springfield School, with 10% off the bill 

for up to 10 people and food must be at least 25% of the total bill.  Please mention to staff 

when ordering that you are associated with Friends of Springfield to receive your discount. 

mailto:helen.knight@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk


Christmas Fayre Class Activities 

Apollo 

 

4AO Friday Competition 

4AO ran a fun competition for staff today.  There were 2 prizes of a school meal voucher awarded to 

staff who answered the phone with 'make me a dinner!'. 

The lucky winners were Laura Smallwood and Wendy Hunter-Mahon. 

 

 

“World Sanfilippo Awareness Day”  

“World Sanfilippo Awareness Day” is November 16th and we would like to raise awareness due to a 

pupil in school having this condition. Please click on the link below for further information. 

https://curesanfilippofoundation.org/worldsanfilippoawarenessday/#:~:text=This%20special%20day

%20of%20Awareness,bond%20of%20parent%20and%20child. 

https://curesanfilippofoundation.org/worldsanfilippoawarenessday/#:~:text=This special day of Awareness,bond of parent and child.
https://curesanfilippofoundation.org/worldsanfilippoawarenessday/#:~:text=This special day of Awareness,bond of parent and child.


Crewe Town Council - Christmas Switch On 

 

 



Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are: 

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this. 

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday 

Caitlin Graham-Smith, Physiotherapist, working in school Thursdays and Fridays 

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme. 

Therapy Assistants:  Liz Lehm, Jane Mather, Grace Bullen, and Megan Powell 

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday. 

Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:           01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900 or on direct line 01270 826152. 

Jo Currie is in school Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. 

Alex Makin is in school Wednesday morning, Thursday, and Friday. 

Cathy Webster and Rachel Turner are our Speech and Language Therapy Assistants 

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 

If you need to contact us: 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk/

